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1 The record is defined in sec. 207.2(f) of the 
Commission’s Rules of Practice and Procedure (19 
CFR 207.2(f)). 

2 Chairman Deanna Tanner Okun and 
Commissioner Daniel R. Pearson dissenting. 

(ii) Identify any public health, safety, 
or welfare concerns in the United States 
relating to the potential orders; 

(iii) Indicate the extent to which like 
or directly competitive articles are 
produced in the United States or are 
otherwise available in the United States, 
with respect to the articles potentially 
subject to the orders; and 

(iv) Indicate whether Complainant, 
Complainant’s licensees, and/or third 
party suppliers have the capacity to 
replace the volume of articles 
potentially subject to an exclusion order 
and a cease and desist order within a 
commercially reasonable time. 

Written submissions must be filed no 
later than by close of business, five 
business days after the date of 
publication of this notice in the Federal 
Register. There will be further 
opportunities for comment on the 
public interest after the issuance of any 
final initial determination in this 
investigation. 

Persons filing written submissions 
must file the original document and 12 
true copies thereof on or before the 
deadlines stated above with the Office 
of the Secretary. Submissions should 
refer to the docket number (‘‘Docket No. 
2863’’) in a prominent place on the 
cover page and/or the first page. The 
Commission’s rules authorize filing 
submissions with the Secretary by 
facsimile or electronic means only to the 
extent permitted by section 201.8 of the 
rules (see Handbook for Electronic 
Filing Procedures, http://www.usitc.gov/ 
secretary/fed_reg_notices/rules/ 
documents/ 
handbook_on_electronic_filing.pdf. 
Persons with questions regarding 
electronic filing should contact the 
Secretary (202) 205–2000). 

Any person desiring to submit a 
document to the Commission in 
confidence must request confidential 
treatment. All such requests should be 
directed to the Secretary to the 
Commission and must include a full 
statement of the reasons why the 
Commission should grant such 
treatment. See 19 CFR 201.6. Documents 
for which confidential treatment by the 
Commission is properly sought will be 
treated accordingly. All nonconfidential 
written submissions will be available for 
public inspection at the Office of the 
Secretary. 

This action is taken under the 
authority of section 337 of the Tariff Act 
of 1930, as amended (19 U.S.C. 1337), 
and of sections 201.10 and 210.50(a)(4) 
of the Commission’s Rules of Practice 
and Procedure (19 CFR 201.10, 
210.50(a)(4)). 

By order of the Commission. 

Issued: December 6, 2011. 
James R. Holbein, 
Secretary to the Commission. 
[FR Doc. 2011–31643 Filed 12–8–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 7020–02–P 

INTERNATIONAL TRADE 
COMMISSION 

[Investigation Nos. 731 TA 340–E and 340– 
H (Third Review)] 

Solid Urea From Russia and Ukraine 

Determination 
On the basis of the record 1 developed 

in the subject five-year reviews, the 
United States International Trade 
Commission (Commission) determines, 
pursuant to section 751(c) of the Tariff 
Act of 1930 (19 U.S.C. 1675(c)), that 
revocation of the antidumping duty 
orders on solid urea from Russia and 
Ukraine would be likely to lead to 
continuation or recurrence of material 
injury to an industry in the United 
States within a reasonably foreseeable 
time.2 

Background 
The Commission instituted these 

reviews on December 1, 2010 (75 FR 
74746) and determined on March 7, 
2011 that it would conduct full reviews 
(76 FR 15339, March 21, 2011). Notice 
of the scheduling of the Commission’s 
reviews and of a public hearing to be 
held in connection therewith was given 
by posting copies of the notice in the 
Office of the Secretary, U.S. 
International Trade Commission, 
Washington, DC, and by publishing the 
notice in the Federal Register on April 
28, 2011 (76 FR 23835). The hearing was 
held in Washington, DC, on October 4, 
2011, and all persons who requested the 
opportunity were permitted to appear in 
person or by counsel. 

The Commission transmitted its 
determinations in these reviews to the 
Secretary of Commerce on December 5, 
2011. The views of the Commission are 
contained in USITC Publication 4279 
(December 2011), entitled Solid Urea 
from Russia and Ukraine: Investigation 
Nos. 731–TA–340–E and 340–H (Third 
Review). 

By order of the Commission. 
Issued: December 5, 2011. 

James R. Holbein, 
Secretary to the Commission. 
[FR Doc. 2011–31596 Filed 12–8–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 7020–02–P 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

[AAG/A Order No. 001/2011] 

Privacy Act of 1974; Computer 
Matching Agreement 

AGENCY: Department of Justice. 
ACTION: Notice—computer matching 
between the Department of Justice and 
the Internal Revenue Service, 
Department of Treasury. 

SUMMARY: In accordance with the 
Privacy Act of 1974 (5 U.S.C. 552a), as 
amended by the Computer Matching 
and Privacy Protection Act of 1988 (Pub. 
L. 100–503), Office of Management and 
Budget (OMB) Guidelines on the 
Conduct of Matching Programs 54 FR 
25818 (June 19, 1989), OMB Bulletin 
89–22, ‘‘Instructions on Reporting 
Computer Matching Programs to the 
Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB), Congress and the Public,’’ and 
OMB Circular No. A–130, Revised 
November 28, 2000, ‘‘Management of 
Federal Information Resources’’, the 
Department of Justice is issuing a public 
notice of its intent to conduct a 
computer matching program with the 
Internal Revenue Service, Department of 
the Treasury. Under this matching 
program, entitled Taxpayer Address 
Request, the IRS will provide 
information relating to taxpayers’ 
mailing addresses to the DOJ for 
purposes of enabling DOJ to locate 
debtors to initiate litigation and/or 
enforce the collection of debts owed by 
the taxpayers to the United States. 
DATES: Effective Date: The matching 
program will become effective 40 days 
after a copy of the agreement, as 
approved by the Data Integrity Board of 
each agency, is sent to Congress and the 
Office of Management and Budget, or 30 
days after publication of this notice in 
the Federal Register, whichever is later. 
The matching program will continue for 
18 months after the effective date and 
may be extended for an additional 12 
months, if the conditions specified in 5 
U.S.C. 552a(o)(2)(D) have been met. 

Reporting: In accordance with the 
Privacy Act of 1974 (5 U.S.C. 552a), as 
amended by the Computer Matching 
and Privacy Protection Act of 1988 (Pub. 
L. 100–503), Office of Management and 
Budget (OMB) Guidelines on the 
Conduct of Matching Programs 54 FR 
25818 (June 19, 1989), OMB Bulletin 
89–22, ‘‘Instructions on Reporting 
Computer Matching Programs to the 
Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB), Congress and the Public,’’ and 
OMB Circular No. A–130, Revised 
November 28, 2000, ‘‘Management of 
Federal Information Resources’’, copies 
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of this notice and report are being 
provided to the Committee on 
Government Reform of the House of 
Representatives, the Committee on 
Homeland Security and Governmental 
Affairs of the Senate, and the Office of 
Management and Budget. 

Authority: This matching program is 
being conducted under the authority of 
the Internal Revenue Code (IRC) 
6103(m)(2). This provides for 
disclosure, upon written request, of a 
taxpayer’s mailing address for use by 
officers, employees, or agents of a 
Federal agency for the purpose of 
locating such taxpayer to collect or 
compromise a Federal claim against the 
taxpayer in accordance with sections 
3711, 3717, and 3718 of title 31 of the 
United States Code, statutory provisions 
which authorize DOJ to collect debts on 
behalf of the United States through 
litigation. 

Objectives To Be Met by the Matching 
Program: The purpose of this program is 
to provide DOJ with the most current 
addresses of taxpayers to notify debtors 
of legal actions that may be taken by 
DOJ and the rights afforded them in the 
litigation to enforce collection of debts 
owed to the United States. 

Records To Be Matched: DOJ will 
provide records from the Debt 
Collection Management System, 
JUSTICE/JMD–006, last published in its 
entirety at 58 FR 60058–60060 
(November 12, 1993), and from the Debt 
Collection Enforcement System, 
JUSTICE/USA–015, last published in its 
entirety at 71 FR 42118–42122 (July 25, 
2006). These systems of records contain 
information on persons who owe debts 
to the United States and whose debts 
have been referred to the DOJ for 
litigation and/or enforced collection. 
DOJ records will be matched against 
records contained in the Privacy Act 
System of Records: Customer Account 
Data Engine (CADE) Individual Master 
File (IMF), Treasury/IRS 24.030, last 
published at 73 FR 13304 (March 12, 
2008). This system of records, among 
other information, contains the 
taxpayer’s name, Social Security 
Number (SSN), and most recent address 
known by IRS. 

Categories of Records/Individuals 
Involved: DOJ will submit the nine-digit 
Social Security Number (SSN) and four 
character Name Control (the first four 
letters of the surname) of each 
individual whose current address is 
requested. IRS will provide an address 
for each taxpayer whose SSN and Name 
Control matches the record submitted 
by DOJ or a code explaining that no 
match was found on the IMF. 

Notice Procedures: IRS provides 
direct notice to taxpayers in the 

instructions to Forms 1040, 1040A, and 
1040EZ, and constructive notice in the 
Federal Register system of records 
notice, that information provided on 
U.S. Individual Income Tax Returns 
may be given to other Federal agencies, 
as provided by law. For the records 
involved in this match, both IRS and 
DOJ have provided constructive notice 
to records subjects through the 
publication, in the Federal Register, of 
system of record notices that contain 
routine uses permitting disclosures for 
this matching program. 

Address for Receipt of Public 
Comments or Inquiries: Interested 
persons are invited to submit written 
comments regarding this notice to 
Holley B. O’Brien, Director, Debt 
Collection Management Staff, Justice 
Management Division, 145 N St. NE., 
Rm 5E.101, Washington, DC 20530. 

Lee Lofthus, 
Assistant Attorney General for 
Administration. 
[FR Doc. 2011–31673 Filed 12–8–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4410–NW–P 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Drug Enforcement Administration 

[Docket No. DEA–343F] 

Controlled Substances: Final Adjusted 
Aggregate Production Quotas for 2011 

AGENCY: Drug Enforcement 
Administration (DEA), Department of 
Justice. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: This notice establishes final 
adjusted 2011 aggregate production 
quotas for controlled substances in 
Schedules I and II of the Controlled 
Substances Act (CSA). 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: John 
W. Partridge, Chief, Liaison and Policy 
Section, Drug Enforcement 
Administration, 8701 Morrissette Drive, 
Springfield, VA 22152, Telephone: (202) 
307–4564. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Background 

Section 306 of the Controlled 
Substances Act (CSA) (21 U.S.C. 826) 
requires that the Attorney General 
establish aggregate production quotas 
for each basic class of controlled 
substance listed in Schedules I and II. 
This responsibility has been delegated 
to the Administrator of the DEA by 28 
CFR 0.100. In accordance with 21 U.S.C. 
826 and 21 CFR 1303.11, DEA 
published in the Federal Register on 
December 20, 2010, notice of the 

established 2011 aggregate production 
quotas for controlled substances in 
Schedules I and II (75 FR 79404). That 
notice stated that the Administrator 
would adjust, as needed, the established 
aggregate production quotas in 2011 as 
provided for in 21 CFR 1303.13. The 
2011 proposed adjusted aggregate 
production quotas were subsequently 
published in the Federal Register on 
September 14, 2011, (76 FR 56810) in 
consideration of the outlined criteria. 
All interested persons were invited to 
comment on or object to the proposed 
adjusted aggregate production quotas on 
or before October 14, 2011. 

The September 14, 2011, proposed 
adjusted aggregate production quotas 
also included proposed aggregate 
production quotas for five newly 
scheduled substances. On March 1, 
2011, the DEA Administrator published 
a final order (76 FR 11075) which 
temporarily placed five synthetic 
cannabinoids in Schedule I: 1-[2-(4- 
Morpholinyl)ethyl]-3-(1- 
naphthoyl)indole (JWH-200); 1-Butyl-3- 
(1-naphthoyl)indole (JWH-073); 1- 
Pentyl-3-(1-naphthoyl)indole (JWH- 
018); 5-(1,1-Dimethylheptyl)-2-[(1R,3S)- 
3-hydroxycyclohexyl]-phenol; and 5- 
(1,1-Dimethyloctyl)-2-[(1R,3S)-3- 
hydroxycyclohexyl]-phenol. That final 
order stated that quotas for the five 
substances would be ‘‘established based 
on registrations granted and quota 
applications received pursuant to part 
1303 of Title 21 of the Code of Federal 
Regulations.’’ 76 FR 11077. Aggregate 
production quotas for these newly 
scheduled substances had not been 
previously established and were 
initially proposed in the above 
referenced notice published in the 
Federal Register on September 14, 2011 
(76 FR 56810). All interested persons 
were invited to comment on or object to 
the proposed aggregate production 
quotas on or before October 14, 2011. 

Analysis for Final Adjusted 2011 
Aggregate Production Quotas 

Consideration has been given to the 
criteria outlined in the September 14, 
2011, notice of proposed adjusted 
aggregate production quotas in 
accordance with 21 CFR 1303.13. In 
addition, six companies, four DEA 
registered manufacturers and two non- 
registrants, submitted timely comments 
regarding a total of 22 Schedule I and II 
controlled substances. Comments 
received proposed that the aggregate 
production quotas for 4-anilino-N- 
phenethyl-4-piperidine (ANPP), 
alfentanil, amphetamine (for sale), 
diphenoxylate, fentanyl, gamma 
hydroxybutyric acid, hydrocodone, 
meperidine, methadone, methadone 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 18:35 Dec 08, 2011 Jkt 226001 PO 00000 Frm 00083 Fmt 4703 Sfmt 4703 E:\FR\FM\09DEN1.SGM 09DEN1sr
ob

in
so

n 
on

 D
S

K
4S

P
T

V
N

1P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 N
O

T
IC

E
S


		Superintendent of Documents
	2023-04-30T16:15:24-0400
	Government Publishing Office, Washington, DC 20401
	Government Publishing Office
	Government Publishing Office attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by Government Publishing Office




